To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Sewer Rates 
Date:
August 15, 2008
Sewer rates were last changed for all customers on July 1, 2007.  It is proposed to adjust sewer rates by 4% on January 1, 2009, 2010 and 2011. 

In the next few years the treatment plant on Spurwink Avenue needs to be upgraded as the Maine DEP has asked us to reduce the overflow during rain events. The Portland Water District who owns and operates the plant on our behalf has with consultants identified a project to improve the hydraulic capacity of the plant from 550 million gallons per day to 2.75 million gallons per day.  This will greatly reduce the incidents of overflows. The cost of the improvements is estimated at $2.7 million. The District would borrow the funds through a 20 year bond form the State Revolving Loan Fund at an estimated 3.5% interest rate. 

In order to reduce a 27+% increase in 2011, it is recommended that the sewer rates increase 4% each year. The funds raised in the interim will allow us to continue to allocate about $200,000-$250,000 each year for capital improvements in the northern part of the sewer system as the DEP also has met with us to find solutions to reduce the combined sewer overflow at the Ottawa Road pump station.   The Ottawa Road issue will need much more than the $200,000 per year over the next few years.  Since much of the problem there is drainage related, costs may have to be shared with the general fund. The amount being set aside for capital improvements in the sewer fund could also be converted to a debt service payment so as to undertake more work sooner as we anticipate work on Ottawa Road will be a DEP requirement. 
Attached is a spreadsheet prepared by David Kane at the Portland Water District outlining the cash flow projection. I changed David’s original spreadsheet to show the 4% adjustment each year and to include our other costs in lines where David had originally put numbers as placeholders.  David had prepared the spreadsheet with formula so that the proposed new rates reflected throughout the spreadsheet. I greatly appreciate David’s work that enabled me to independently see the need to recommend this action. 
Also attached is the proposed new sewer rate sheet. 
